

Canadian Association of Municipal Administrators 🔷 L'Association canadienne des administrateurs municipaux

Marie-Hélène Lajoie President / Présidente

Janice Baker First Vice-President / Premiere vice-présidente

Marc Landry Second Vice-President / Deuxième vice-président

Jeff Renaud Treasurer /Trésorièr

Don MacLellan Past President / Président sortant

Jean-Marc Nadeau Director / Administrateur

Louis Coutinho Director / Administrateur

Christy Arseneau Director / Administratrice

Jack Benzaguen Director / Administrateur

Jake Rudolph Director/ Administrateur

Rodney Cumby Director/ Administrateur

Jennifer Goodine Executive Director/ directrice générale

CAMA P. O. Box 128, Station A Fredericton, NB CANADA E3B 4Y2

ACAM CP 128, succursale A Fredericton, N.-B. CANADA E3B 4Y2

T 1-866-771-2262 F 506-460-2134 E-Mail: admin@camacam.ca

www.camacam.ca

April 14, 2017

Mayor Maureen Cole Municipality of South Huron 322 Main Street South Exter, ON NOM 1S6

Dear Mayor Cole:

The Canadian Association of Municipal Administrators' (CAMA) Long Service Recognition Awards Program recognizes and celebrates the dedication to public service and municipal management of our members, which is a significant priority for our Association. These awards are based on the number of years of full-time, paid employment in municipal government in a management capacity (a Chief Administrative Officer or reporting directly to a Chief Administrative Officer). They are granted at ten years and given in five year increments.

This year in your municipality we acknowledged the commitment of your Chief Administrative Officer, Mr. Dan Best, for his fifteen years of municipal service in a management capacity. His recognition pin has been mailed to him directly.

We ask you to assist us in recognizing Mr. Best (by perhaps making a special presentation to him at City Council) for his ongoing support of the municipal profession and for the part that he continues to play in helping to make CAMA the leading organization in fostering and sustaining municipal excellence.

Our sincere gratitude to you for your continued support of this valued CAMA member and dedicated employee of your organization. We trust that your municipality has tremendously benefited from his membership in CAMA and we are confident that it will continue to do so.

Sincerely,

cc

CAMA President

Mr. Dan Best, Chief Administrative Officer, Municipality of South Huron